
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CONSTRUCTION BOARD 
OF ADJUSTMENTS AND APPEALS HELD ON SEPTEMBER 19, 2006 IN 

THE BUILDING INSPECTION CONFERENCE ROOM 
 
 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Andrew Corriveau, Chairman; Don Dean, John Catoe, and Herbert 

Brown were present.     John Tuckwiller, Dan’l Moulton and Bruce 
Baxley were absent. 

 
STAFF PRESENT: Frank Gardner and Marjorie Arnold were present. 
 
 
 
2.  MINUTES:    The minutes of the March 7, 2006 were approved as presented. 
 
3. ELECTRICAL EXAM APPLICATIONS:   
 
Mr. Robert Salyers asked the Board to be allowed to take the Beaufort County Electrical Exam.   
 
Don Dean made a motion to approve the application for Robert Salyers to take the Beaufort 
County Electrical Exam based on the fact that Ed Nelson had check out his references.  Herbert 
Brown seconded the motion.  For:  Herbert Brown, Don Dean, John Catoe and Andrew 
Corriveau.  The motion was passed. 
 
Dawud Saadiq Sabree asked the Board to renew his Beaufort County Electrical Exam as he had 
been doing electrical work in Atlanta, GA and on the MCAS Air Station.   
 
Edward Nelson was unable to verify his references that he gave us on his application. 
 
Mr. Sabree did have a Beaufort County Electrical License with Beaufort County in 2000 and if 
the license lapses for one year the individual has to take the exam again.   
 
Andrew Corriveau stated that the Ordinance states the exam would have to be taken again and 
the references would have to be verified.  Mr. Sabree was told that he may have to get further 
information in order to verify these references and places he had worked.   
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The chairman stated that Mr. Sabree would have to get a state license because of a new law that 
was passed that requires all electricians to be state licensed.  Once he takes a state test and gets 
his state license he would be able to get a Beaufort County license without taking a test. 
 
Don Dean stated that even if Mr. Sabree did take the Beaufort County Exam and passed it he 
would still have to take the state exam in order to do work as an electrician in Beaufort County.  
Mr. Dean told him that he could get a job with an electrician and work under that individual and 
he wouldn’t need a license. 
 
David Williams was introduced as an Exofficio Fire Official for the Construction Board. 
 
There being no further business the meeting adjourned. 
 
 
    __________________________________________ 
    Andrew Corriveau, Chairman 


